
 

 

From: Chris Turner 
To: TM FR Notices 
Subject: $100 fee for LOP? No! 
Date: Sunday, September 22, 2019 10:21:11 PM 

I learned today that the USPTO has proposed a $100 fee for filing a LOP (letter of 
protest). This is one of the only tools I, as a seller, have to let the USPTO know to 
NOT approve frivolous trademarks (something that I as a print on demand seller deal 
with EVERY day). 

Please do not do this. This would create an undue financial burden for me to guard 
against frivolous trademarks interfering with my line of business. 

Sincerely, 
John Turner 


